Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting

Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, September 1, 2016 -12:45 pm 

 Minutes
1. Call to Order and Roll Call by Board Chair, Stephanie Leitz at 12.49pm. Present were Board members: Stephanie, Diana Zimmerman, Rose Rendler, and Jean Beerbower, Town Council member Dick Swart, and Librarian Carol Blix. Mary Bush was unable to attend.
2. Blanche Bradley Memorial Library Foundation members attending today to ask how they could best help the library were welcomed: Cathy Murphy, Elise Passmore, Maureen Zacher-Bockius, and Cathy LaBerge.
3. Approval of August 4, 2016 meeting notes and August Vouchers was moved by Diana, seconded by Rose, and passed by unanimous vote. 

4. Librarian Report – Carol reported that circulation was down to 827 for August from July’s 942, but much better than last August’s figures, The summer reading program concluded with a final award’s party August 10th with 15 of the 36 children who signed up successfully completing their reading goals. The preschool story time is continuing without a crafts component. The library online catalog now shows a slideshow of rotating info thanks to help from Evelyn Lindberg from the State Library. There is a new public computer chair to replace one where the back broke causing it to be a safety hazard. More Power Tech has taken inventory info on our computers and printers that they service. Furniture and tech inventories, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on my to-do list. Volunteer Mars Datura is organizing our storage room.
Old Business:

1. Carol let the Foundation Treasurer, Maureen Zacker-Bockius know about the four provisional Children’s library cards that were redeemed for them to fund them.

2. $3,000 from the county: Carol will look into pricing and bids for wiring power and Ethernet cable to public computers. She asked the Whitneys for a bid. She has contacted Duncan about it, too.

3. Looking at CPL strategic plan and policies. Carol should be able to start Project Outcome surveys soon. We should be able to form a committee to look at the strategic plan and the survey results. Everyone should bring back ideas and thoughts 
4. The library computers have been slowing down. More Power Tech advised new commercial Ethernet switches, which have replaced the older, slower home-use switches that we had. There are still some speed issues. The next suggestion was to increase our download ability from Cascade Network. The cost is substantial. A third possibility is a signal diverter to separate the signal for the library staff computers from the public use computers and public Wi-Fi. It can be done from the Cascade News end for no additional monthly cost with a second router. A second router has been purchased and is waiting to be installed.

5. More Power Tech’s Noah has installed a program to reset public computer #4 to keep viruses from having to be removed. He will send Carol an email to pass on to LCC for their tech to put the same program on their computers in our library (#1-3).

6.  Credit card reader update. Carol talked to Kerrie the town clerk/treasurer again. The biggest issue is not the extra work for her, but that the cost is more just to have the reader than we would normally take in each month (set up, monthly rental, and transaction fees). 

7. There was no input yet from Jean Beerbower’s contact on security camera possibilities.
8. ProQuest databases are now available on our website for patrons to use at the library or at home by signing in with their library card barcode number! (Also thanks to Evelyn Lindberg.)

9. No other old business. 

New Business:
1. Blanche Bradley Memorial Library Foundation members asked how they can best help the library with future programs, services and materials. There was a discussion about helping to contact authors and illustrators for visits to the library and funding the visits, continuing to help purchase new materials (especially DVDs), and help to develop a teen night.
2. The proposed fix for the library’s bathroom sink was approved.

3. Carol needs to update the board meeting info in the website.

4. Next meeting date – Thursday, October 6th at the library, 12:45pm.

5. Other? 

Adjourn
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